
June 14, 2022
Twp.  Mum.  Bldg.
Lower Mill City Road

The Board of Supervisors of Overfield Township, Wyoming County, Pa., met at 7:00
P.M. at the Overfield Township Municipal Building for their si2cth regular meeting for the fiscal

year 2022.
Those present were; Chairman-Donald Ames; Supervisor-John Manglaviti; Roadmaster-

John Walsh; Sec. / Treas. -Susan Smith; Zoning Officer-Ched Patton and 4 signed in residents
and interested parties.

The Treasurer's report was read:
General Checking Fund
General Savings
State Checking
General Equipment
Payroll Fund
Impact Fees
Park Fund
TOTAL BALANCE ALL FUNDS

$332,050.73
$264,600.74
$62,801.80
$57,838.64
$8,735.61
$33,587.43
$10,605.49
$770,220.44

A motion was made by Mr. Ames to accept the Treasurer's report. Mr. Walsh seconded
the motion and the motion passed.

The bills were presented for review and discussion. A motion was made by Mr. Walsh
that the bills be paid. This motion was seconded by Mr. Manglaviti. All in favor. Motion carried.

The minutes of the regular meeting of May  10, 2022 were not read but copies were e-
mailed to all supervisors prior to the meeting. Mr. Walsh made a motion that the minutes be
accepted as written. Mr. Ames seconded and the motion passed

Solicitor's report:   None

Police Report
Chief Morristell  gave  the  police  report  for the  month  of May.    There  were  47  calls,  2  traffic
citations,1 criminal arrest with 2 charges, 3 hours of vascar and 52 hours of patrol for the month.
A motion to accept the report was made  by Mr.  Manglaviti and seconded by Mr. Walsh.  All  in
favor.  Motion  carried.    Chief Morristell  stated that the  radar  sign  and  the  batteries  have  been
received and that he would get with Susan Smith to place the equipment on the insurance plan.

Bids
The next order of business was the opening of bids as advertised:

Only one bid was received for the paving of Marina Lane. H & K Group bid $ 122,940.15 . Mr.
Manglaviti made a motion to award the bid to H & K Group. Mr. Walsh seconded the motion and
the motion passed.

planning Commission report:
Mr. Patton read the minutes from the May Planning Commission meeting. A motion to accept the
minutes was made by Mr. Ames and seconded by Mr. Manglaviti and the motion passed.

Zoning repori:
Chad Patton gave the zoning report for May.  There were 3 permits for the month and 1

SEO permit. A motion was made by Mr. Walsh to accept the zoning report. The motion was
seconded by Mr. Manglaviti and the motion passed.

Road Report
Mr. Walsh gave a summary of the road work done in May which included:, Orchard

Drive project, grading and laying down calcium, and work at the park.  Mr.  Ames made a motion
to accept the road report. Mr. Manglaviti seconded the motion and the motion carried.



Park Committee Report:
Paula Schloder gave the park committee report stating the following:  Paula thanked Mr.

Walsh and the road crew for the work they did at the park. They will be applying for matching
grants and are looking to place signs and purchase some  playground equipment. There will be
another clean up in July.  A motion was made by Mr. Walsh to accept the report. Mr. Manglaviti
seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Correspondence
>    Lake Winola Fire Company-Notification that a liquor license has been made for June 25,

2022 for the Fire Station Grounds.
>    H & D Waste-increase of $3/yd ($12/month fortownship)

Unfinished Business
>    The Secretary was asked if a letter was sent to the Fish / Boat Commission. The secretary

affirmed that one was sent.
New Business

>    Gate on top entrance to skid pile will be placed.
>    Security Cameras-Adam from True View Security addressed the Board. The Township

had been robbed on Wednesday, June  lst  in the moming and lightning hit the building
that night. The cameras could not pick up a good view of the person who robbed from the
vehicles since the distance was too far and the cameras were older. The lightning strike
had caused the cameras to be blown out along with the recorder, the televisions and the
cable box. Adam provided an estimate for replacement cameras as well additional camera
options. Adam also included an estimate for the garage door to be replaced with a key fob
door. The Supervisors agreed to replacing the 5 cameras as well as 2 additional ones on
the pole in the yard but would hold a special meeting if anything else would be added.

>    Scarlet Lane-CC Lane has been renamed Scarlet Lane and a sign is needed. The
Secretary will order the sign from the 911  center.

>    Resolution 2022-0614-A Resolution supporting the PA Commission for the United
States Semiquincentennial- A motion was made by Mr. Ames and seconded by Mr.
Manglaviti to Pass the Resolution. All in favor. Resolution passed.

Audience Participation:
>    Beth and Tom Wolfe addressed the Board regarding Point Road where they live.  They

stated that water is not going into the ditches and the result is flooding on their property.
The boxes need to be cleaned. They stated that this is the first time that this has happened.
The Supervisors agreed to go to see the site after the meeting.
With no further business brought before the Board, Mr. Walsh  made a motion to adjourn.

Mr. Manglaviti seconded and the motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 7:42
Respectfully Submitted,

Susan Smith, Sec. /Treas.

2


